POSC BULLETIN

Oct 2019 Next meeting (Elections Only) 19 Nov 19 @ 7pm

Note: next General Meeting 3 Dec 19 @ 7pm

Presidents Message

Good afternoon all members of POSC

Where do I start, when I know it's been a busy year for all members of the Club, especially those that volunteer their time to keep the club running, they are your Board of Directors (BoD) President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, Directors 1, 2, 3 and 4 and Past President.

And all your Chairs. They are Shotgun, Archery, Property, House/Rental, Indoor, Website, Bulletin, Contracts, Volunteer, Events, Training Officer, Publicity, Lower Range, Membership and Youth that continue keeping the best shooting club in the valley operational.

We are a club with close to 400 members and continue to have ongoing projects. I ask you to please contact the volunteer chair at poscvolunteer2@gmail.com and put your name on the list, because every extra set of hands makes a difference. All club info can be found on our website www.posc.biz

I personally want to thank the three members that came and helped me trim the top and sides of the berms on the 5 Oct 19. Without the help of Brian, Ken and Jim we couldn't have done it all under 3 hours. Its members like you on short notice that makes the club what it is today.

Please note: there are still some vacant membership positions avail, but that number always changes. I ask you to please contact the membership chair directly and she will provide you with the info that you may need to secure a spot. I ask you to please be patient.

As we all know it's that time to elect your BoD for 2020, I ask you to please take the time and vote. If for some unforeseen reason you cannot make it, you can do a proxy vote. Please see the website www.posc.biz or contact the elections OPI Jim Leeder at poscshotgun@gmail.com

Also, once the elections are over and heading into the 2020, the chair positions will be selected by the president and get approval from the BoD. If you are interested in any of the chair positions, please contact the President for 2020.

Stanley Mercredi poscpresident@gmail.com

Director 4 / Lottery / Events Chair

Hello Everyone,

Well it looks like another year is winding down and we have been busy.

The **Open House** was a great time despite the looming weather and the low numbers. We had lots of smiling faces and new shooters throughout the day on all of the ranges. There were lots of items up for grabs at the silent auction as well. The BBQ was a hit as always. I want to thank all of the RO's for a job well done. Also, a big thank you to Ashley, Deborah, Debra and Dan for a job well done in the club house. A big thank you as well to Dan Hoffman and Shanda Hoffman for a great BBQ. Thanks to all who came out to volunteer their time, I could not do it without your help, Great job!

The **Lottery** has now taken place and it looks like it was a success. All but 30 tickets were sold, great job everyone for getting out and selling. The four lucky winners were:

Forth Prize Mossberg .22 Rifle: John Godin Third Prize Pit Boss BBQ: Mrs. Heideman Second Prize Excalibur Crossbow: Tom Gosnel First Prize Benttinsoli Shot Gun: Shanda Hoffman

Deep River Outfitter's - Retirement

Wow, after 17 years of dedicated service to the outdoor community Terry and Karen Mitchell, owners/operators of Deep River Outfitter's, are looking forward to enjoying retirement and more opportunities to partake in the action side of their business. Their closing day is December 31, 2019.

For the past number of years, Deep River Outfitters have been a strong supporter of POSC. They have been described as "...above and beyond..." with their donations for the Open House and always ready to participate in our yearly fund raiser draw, as demonstrated again this year with the Excalibur Cross Bow. Terry's know-how for 'tuning cross-bows' is valley wide and the 'go-to guy' for this work. They are having their "going out of business sale" starting September 2019. To show your appreciation for their past support for POSC drop by and thank them and perhaps purchase some of their quality products. POSC is grateful for the support and wish both Terry and Karen an enjoyable and healthy retirement.

Don't forget everyone that the elections are coming up so if you really want to become involved in the Club throw your hat in, I look forward to seeing everyone there.

Gerald Hoffman

Poscdirector4@gmail.com

Shotgun Range Chair

As you should all know, our next General Meeting (November) we will be having our election for Board of Directors. "President" - "Vice President" - "Secretary" - "Treasurer" - and 4 "Directors".

If you are interested in submitting your name for one of these positions PLEASE let me know.

You must be a regular member or a life member with your membership dues paid up for the 2020 year. Probationary members can NOT hold office or vote during the election.

If you have any questions please give me a call.

Jim Leeder (613) 602-5798 Election Co-ordinator 2020 poscshotgun@gmail.com

Lower Range Chair

Good day POSC Membership!

I am happy to report that the range has been running effectively. I would like to thank Joe Simms for assisting with the backboards on the 50-yard range.

On a side note I feel that a reminder is needed for persons are leaving the range in a worse state than when they arrived. The POSC is the members club we should all do our part to clean up a little more of the mess that we create. Doing this will ensure that the ranges stay in pristine condition and look reputable to all. If we all throw in a little extra the club will shine as it deserves to.

Kelly Ponewas posclowerrange@gmail.com